
MINUTES OF 

CITY COMMISSION WORK SESSION 

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 4, 2012, 4:00 P.M. 

CITY HALL, PIGEON FORGE, TENNESSEE 
 

 

Present were Mayor Wear, Vice Mayor McClure, Commissioner Brackins, 

Commissioner Reagan, Commissioner Robinson, City Manager Teaster, City Attorney 

Gass, and interested parties. 

  

Items discussed were as follows.  

 

1. Review and discussion of an updated storm water ordinance.  Brandon 

Williams presented information on the updates to the ordinance.  Mr. 

Williams stated there were about ten changes to the ordinance.  The changes 

are based upon EPA and TDEC requirements.  Mr. Williams stated that the 

main change is that more samples will need to be taken.   

 

2. Review and discussion of Ordinance No. 947 regarding special events.  
David Taylor reviewed the ordinance with the council.  Mr. Taylor stated that 

the ordinance provides a formal process for the Planning Commission to 

follow regarding special events.  Mr. Taylor stated that language was added to 

address the rotary tent and car shows.  Mr. Taylor explained how the process 

works for special events.  Mr. Taylor answered questions from the Public and 

Commissioners regarding special events associated with the City sponsored 

special event and the definition of a special event.   

 

3.  Review and discussion of car shows.  The City Manager provided an 

overview of what was discussed at the first car show committee.  Ms. Teaster 

stated that the main issue discussed was traffic, vending in the State Right-of-

Way, and porta potties.  Ms Teaster asked members of the committee to 

provide further detail of what the discussion was regarding each issue.  Bill 

Howell provided an overview; Bob Barnes provided information as well as 

Ken Maples.  Ms. Teaster also asked the car show sponsors to speak.  Dan 

Draper thanked the city and discussed how the move to Splash Country is 

working.  Charlie Cobble discussed the F-100 show and Rod Milligan 

discussed the Grand Run.  Discussion was also brought up about the 

possibility of having a car coral and getting vehicles for sale off of the State 

Right-of-Way.  An update and price was provided on porta potties.  The 

location of the porta potties was discussed and staff is working on the 

locations.  The car show committee will meet again in the future.      

 

4. Review and discussion of The Island intersection design.  Bob Bowers 

from Wilbur Smith provided an update and presented a drawing of how the 

intersection at Smoky Drive and the parkway will look.  Mr. Bowers answered 

questions from the public and Commissioners regarding the design.  Mr. 
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Bowers also reviewed the future Jake Thomas Road and Veterans Boulevard 

intersection.  Mr. Bowers stated and new traffic study will need to be 

completed and a concept plan on the road.   

 

5. Other.  The City Manager stated that the Jake Thomas Road bid opening will 

be tomorrow at 4pm in the council room.  Ms. Teaster stated the new garbage 

truck will be delivered tomorrow.  Ms. Teaster asked the Commission to 

check their calendars for September 19
th

 to sign the steel at the events center 

and will last from 12-4pm.   

 

 

 

After general discussion, the meeting was duly adjourned at 6:34 p.m.   

 

 

     APPROVED: ___________________________ 

              MAYOR 

 

 

 

ATTEST: _________________________ 

               CITY RECORDER 

 


